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A vibrant community where every 

citizen has the opportunity to be 

healthy, safe and successful. 

 

Employee Safety & Wellness  
 

The County has had 9 recordable injuries so far 
this year vs. 16 this time last year.  All 
participants have had 32 recordable injuries 
this year vs. 44 last year.  In terms of total 
injuries year to date, the County has reported 
25 injuries so far vs. 43 in 2019.  Total injuries 
reported this year by all participants was 79 vs. 
110 for 2019.  Good job by all involved. 
 

 Sherman Manchester, Safety Coordinator 
 

County Administrator   
Tuesday, August 18, was the 100th anniversary of the 
passage of the 19th Amendment and the perfect day 
for the street between the County Courthouse and 
the Municipal Building (formerly known as Court 
Street) to be renamed Susan B Anthony Lane in 
commemoration of her significant contributions to 
ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ǎǳŦŦǊŀƎŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǎǘǊŜŜǘ ǎƛƎƴ ǳƴǾŜƛƭƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ 
dedication ceremony took place at Noon at the 
corner of Ontario Street and Susan B Anthony Lane. 
Speakers at the event (pictured to the left in no 
particular order) were Kristina Karle, Ontario County 
Judge, Dr. Lucile Reid-Mallard, President of the 
Geneva Branch NAACP, Jacqueline Sisson, 
Canandaigua City Court Judge, Pam Helming, New 
York State Senator, Victoria Brzustowicz from the Susan B. Anthony Museum & House, Sharon Stiller, Esq., 
bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ Iŀƭƭ ƻŦ CŀƳŜΣ Iƻƭƭȅ !ŘŀƳǎΣ 9ǎǉΦΣ /ƻǳƴǘȅ !ǘǘƻǊƴŜȅΣ 9ƭƭŜƴ tƻƭƛƳŜƴƛΣ ŦƻǊƳŜǊ aŀȅƻǊ ŀƴŘ ²ƛƭƳŀ 
Townsend, Curator of the Ontario County Historical Society. Due to limited attendance, the event was live 

Recordable Injury / Illness 

Municipality 
1/1/2020 ς 
8/4/2020 

1/1/2019ς 
8/4/2019 

2019 
Year End 

Ontario County  3 6 8 
{ƘŜǊƛŦŦΩǎ hŦŦƛŎŜ 6 10 13 
Cities 6 11 12 
Towns & Villages 4 11 22 
FLCC 1 1 3 
Fishers Fire District 1 1 3 
Soil & Water District 0 0 0 
Volunteers 11 4 8 

TOTAL 32 44 69 
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streamed by Finger Lakes Television to allow a broader audience.  This was a collaborative effort between 
Ontario County, the City of Canandaigua and the Ontario County Courts.  Thank you to Jeanna Savage from 
Judge DoranΩǎ hŦŦƛŎŜ for all the time and effort she put into organizing this special event.     

 

County Treasurer  
The 2020 United Way ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ  ²Ŝ ŜȄŎŜŜŘŜŘ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƻǘŀƭΗ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
employees who donated this year.  Your contributions will make a big difference in our community.   
 

Human Resources  
The monthly award winner for the Ontario County Upward Drawing is Judy Manntai from Finance.    She was 
ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ƻǊŜ .ŜƘŀǾƛƻǊ ƻŦ άǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜ ƻǳǊ ōŜǎǘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎέ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ 
her help in tracking the earned emergency annual leave for every employee.  
 
Thank you to all the recipients and nominators.  Please continue to send in copies of the notes for the monthly 
drawing.  If you need another Ontario County Upward notepad, please contact Emily Marshall in Human 
Resources.  

 

Information Services  
We are excited to announce our refreshed County website is now live.  The new site benefits from several 
feature improvements and a fresh new look and feel.  The site also brings significant improvements to its 
usability when viewed on smart phones and tablets.  Check it out when you get a chance! 
https://www.co.ontario.ny.us  
 
Also coming very soon ς an all new and improved Ontario County mobile device app that will be a free download 
from the Apple App Store and Google Play Store.   

 

Office of Sheriff   
Three Ontario County Correction Officers completed Basic 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ [ƛǾƛƴƎǎǘƻƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ {ƘŜǊƛŦŦΩǎ Office 
2020 Peace Officer Academy Graduation July 30th. Sheriff 
Henderson, Chief Correction Officer Smith and Lieutenant 
Dietschler were also in attendance at the graduation. 
Officers Amanda Streeter, Kelsey Kramberg and Michael 
Francis completed a total of 247 hours of training on a 
variety of training topics. In addition, they completed 40 
hours of Defensive Tactics and 48 hours of Firearms training. 
An honorable mention goes out to Officer Streeter who 
earned the Top Academic scores out of a class of twenty 
recruits.    
 
 
Ontario County Court is working towards getting back to opening, but with precautions in place to insure no 
issues with the spread of COVID-19. We have security staff ensuring the safety of the public and County 
employees working at the DMV. Soon, the Office of Sheriff will be providing Court Security for the City of Geneva 
as well. 
Visitation for the inmates at the Ontario County Jail have been reinstated, but with precautionary measures to 
ensure the safety of the inmates and the public. Along with this, programs are being conducted, medical 
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transports as needed and court transports on a limited basis. We are working towards returning to some sort 
ƻŦ ƴƻǊƳŀƭŎȅΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƛƳŜ ŀǎ ǿŜ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǇǊƻǘƻŎƻƭǎ ǘƻ ƛƴǎǳǊŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ƛǎ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘΦ 
 
Do the Right Thing recipient Brendan Laity (pictured below) from Marcus Whitman Central School District was 
recognized for his support to his school and community on July 24 at a small ceremony with Sheriff Henderson, 
his parents, brother and grandmother. 

 
Do the Right Thing recipient Joshua Newton (pictured below with the plaque) from the Midlakes School District 
was recognized for his response to his school bus driver experiencing a medical emergency during their route.  
Joshua made his way to the front of the bus with a few other students, where he told the driver to pull the bus 
over, and then got on the radio and relayed important information to the dispatcher regarding the bus location, 
number of students on board, and the condition of the driver.  He turned bus lights off, as not to impede traffic, 
turned inside lights on to aid EMS, and assisted in getting students transferred to another bus.  Joshua handled 
himself in such a professional manner that it was asked who the adult was in the bus on the radio.  Well done 
and thank you to Joshua for how he handled himself in this emergency. 
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Planning  
!ǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƪƴƻǿΣ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ нлнл /Ŝƴǎǳǎ Ƙŀǎ ǘǊŀŎƪŜŘ ŦŀǊ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ /Ŝƴǎǳǎ .ǳǊŜŀǳΩǎ 
expectations nationwide, and that is also true locally.  At the same time, funding and data delivery deadlines 
have caused the Census Bureau to announce that both the self-enumeration period AND their field canvasing 
efforts (where Census enumerators knock on doors where they have gotten no census response) will now end 
on September 30, 2020 (not October 31, 2020)!  According to the Census Bureau, each person enumerated in 
the Census represents about $28,000 in funding that comes to the state and local governments!  When people 
are not counted, those federal funds are lost, and state and local taxes end up being raised to make up for the 
shortfall!  It is thus vitally important that we get as complete participation as possible. 
 
As of August 10, here is the percent of households in each municipality that have responded to the Census: 

 
Response rates for the County (as a whole) are down from 2010 when 70.1% of households responded.  The 
change in response rates by municipality is depicted below.  You will notice that only 1 municipality, the Village 
of Rushville, has improved its response rate in 2020 over 2010, and that is mostly because their 2010 response 
rate was quite low.   
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Together, these maps and similar maps tracking response rates by Census Tracts help us determine where we 
need to step up efforts encouraging participation in the Census!  What the data tells us is: 

1. Historically, municipalities and Census Tracts with lake frontage contain several second, seasonal, 
and vacation homes and often have a low response rate.  We are targeting mailings to the owners of 
those properties to complete the Census even if they will report zero residents at those properties 
as of April 1, 2020 (the official Census enumeration day). 

2. Areas where a significant number of residents use a PO Box for their home mail delivery are an 
issue.  The local Post Offices of Gorham, Hall, Seneca Castle, Oaks Corners, Fishers, Manchester, Port 
Gibson, East Bloomfield, West Bloomfield, and Ionia do not offer home delivery (PO Boxes only) and 
about 1,500 residential properties utilize a PO address for the address their tax bills are sent to.  The 
Census Bureau does not provide mailings to PO Boxes and has done only limited field distribution in 
Fishers, Seneca Castle, and Ionia areas.  County Planning is doing a direct mailer to all these 
addresses. 

3. Historically, response rates are lower in low poverty areas, areas with significant multifamily housing 
(apartments), and areas with significant minority ethnic populations.  The Cities of Geneva and 
Canandaigua and the Town of Geneva (north of the city) are areas where additional outreach is 
targeted.  The City of Canandaigua and the Business Improvement District (BID) are considering going 
door to door with materials the County supplies targeting these areas. 

4. Response rates from residents of mobile home parks is historically low.  The Planning Department 
has contacted the owners of most of these parks and promotional materials have been distributed 
to over 1,000 households to date.   
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5. College students living off campus while attending both Hobart & William Smith Colleges and FLCC 
have very low response rates.  This is evident in the low response rates for the southernmost Census 
tract in the City of Geneva and the significant drop off in response rates in the Town of Hopewell 
(down over 30% from 2010!).  We are targeting those students and working with both colleges to 
encourage their response. 

6. Some agricultural areas with significant Mennonite and/or migrant agricultural worker populations 
have very low response rates.  We will be stepping up outreach to the Mennonite community, ag 
owners, and ag workers through a partnership with Cornell Cooperative Extension of Ontario County. 

7. Response from the handicapped living independently (not in group quarters) is low.  We will be 
partnering with Ontario County ARC to provide support to those individuals. 
 

There will also be significant effort put into promoting Census participation among the general population 
through a variety of media outlets.  With that being said, we are always fishing for new ideas and partners to 
encourage participation.  We are looking to make presentations at your local board meetings and as many civic 
organizations (including houses of worship) as possible through the end of September either in person or via 
video conference.  If you have an opportunity for us to speak or have any other ideas, please contact the 
Planning Department at (585) 396-4455.   

 

Public Health  

 

 

Records and Archives  (RAIMS)  
The NYS Archives has announced a change in the retention schedules that will consolidate the CƻǳƴǘȅΩǎ, TƻǿƴΩǎ, 
and SŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜǎ ƛƴǘƻ ƻƴŜ ŎƻƳǇǊŜƘŜƴǎƛǾŜ schedule. The new schedule is now available and staff 
at RAIMS will be contacting departments to notify them if there has been any changes or revisions particular to 
their records. We have until the end of this year to adopt by resolution this new schedule, until then the CO2 
schedule can still be used. Please contact RAIMS if you have any questions. 
 
County Historian, Dr. Preston Pierce has applied for an historical marker to the William B. Pomeroy Foundation. 
The foundation is funding a series of markers related to suffrage events. The marker will commemorate the 
1873 Susan B. Anthony trial. The trial of Susan B. Anthony, June 17-18, 1873, in the US Circuit Court meeting in 
the Ontario County Courthouse, was a landmark event in the campaign for woman suffrage. Anthony, the 
president of the National Woman Suffrage Association (NWSA), joined fourteen other women across the US in 
testing the applicability of the Fourteenth Amendment to the right of women to vote. After voting in Rochester 


